

COMMUNITY MEETING MINUTES, RANGIWAHIA: 26 AUGUST 2020 7.30PM

PRESENT: D Brodie (Chair) N Martin H Worboys(Mayor) Grant Hadfield, Andrew Quarie, Grant Errol, Ross Muir, Trish Balmer (N.S) Tracey Cuff (N.S) Hamish McDonald, Kate Gee Taylor, Jeff Graham (CD) Greg and Petrina Clifton, Shelly Dew Hopkins, Steve Bielski, Peter Mangold.

APOLOGIES: F Morton, M Dickens (Police) N Murphy, R Brodie, Mary Bielski, H Gee Taylor

Moved Kate GT/Greg Clifton.

Jeff Graham Emergency management officer. Civil Defence and Networking.

Jeff presented a draft Rangiwahia Community Response and Recovery Plan. Some final details to be added including Helicopter landing sites (to be discussed with CFO Sheldon Martin next training night) and some photos. Community contact list as up to date as possible has been collated. Once completed this can then be ratified and distributed to the community.

Trish Balmer Manawatu Neighbourhood Support Community

Trish Balmer presented an overview of setting up rural community emergency contact database i.e. contacts and lists of who has essential equipment i.e. generators, diggers etc.

She addressed concerns around the privacy of such information. Lists to be held by one contact person on our own Google drive under password.

PREVIOUS MINUTES:

Minutes from the previous meeting of 3 June 2020 taken as read and recorded as being true and correct.

S Dew Hopkins/G Errol

MATTERS ARISING:

1. Plaque, trees and working bee for Ngaire's hardstand area. Sue Jex WIP
2. Fiona has sent pictures of Te Parapara Road corner to Carl Johnstone
3. Mary to finalise quotes for shade curtain at back of the hall. This has now been completed by Chris Tapp.
4. Cell phone tower.... Steve Bielski Spark Tech Still no joy.
Helen Worboys will follow up from her previous Zoom meeting with the RCG.
5. Shelley Dew Hopkins, Tararua contacts and Fed Farmers. re Cell Tower. WIP
6. Working bee for bush reserve. Nearly Finished. \$100.00 worth of rope used.
Steve asked that this be paid for from hall account. 20 Traps purchased for possums. 10 deer and 7 cats dealt with. About 3 more days work to do.

7. Fiona to request funding from MDC incl prov expenditure. Done.
Covid-19 party was held 4 July.
8. Steve to seek clarification re electrical matters.
Steve seems to think the Electrical wiring has been inspected and is fine

S Bielski/G Errol

Correspondence:

In

Email from N Murphy. 26 August 2020 Tabled

Email by Nicola Murphy discussed.

Following actual expenses totalling \$545.50 from the Covid-19 event, it was determined that remaining money (\$454.50) should be repurposed to contributing towards an AED to be located at the entrance to the Hall.

Financials:

\$325.00 from motor homes in since last meeting

Last minutes show balance of 9154.80

Account from Chris Tapp for outdoor curtain has been received and is in place.

\$322.00 for materials. He donated his time.

M Bielski to forward financial report to committee for approval.

General Business:

Hall

Pump at hall not working. Big tank was empty. No obvious leakage. 30000 litres empty. Frosts a factor but pump now working. Looks like someone may have turned a tap on in the frost when the water was frozen and then inadvertently left on.

S Bielski to look into pressurised taps so they turn off automatically.

Action: S Bielski

Alex from Recreational Services has repaired the ceiling in kitchen.

Barge boards have also been done.

Sign at corner of Te Parapara road.

Mary has been working with CEDA and is making good progress.

Showers:

Permit has been granted.

Council Report: Grant Hadfield.

Stock Movement bylaw. Hearings held. Significant number of submissions. Council rejected the draft bylaw. A good result.

Council bldg/strengthening and Library Redevelopment.

10 year Plan engagement.

Facebook engagement by council on various issues.

Mangaweka Bridge: Tender \$7.9m, Emmets Civil, Stringfellows, Dempsey Wood

Civil. MDC share \$1.856m, RDC share \$1.303m, rest NZTA. FAR rate MDC 53%, RDC 63%

Rural connectivity presentation via zoom.

Insurance re Halls:

Council insures the building. Contents are up to individual committees. Discussion around insurance for contents in particular the cups. Maybe photograph and take our own inventory of the cups. No point insuring these as they are irreplaceable.

Grants for security cameras/generator etc. To be discussed next meeting.

Upcoming events.....

1 and 8 Nov Turbos at Manfield. Hoping to pre sell all tickets. Will tie in with the Manawatu show.

MPI and MDC Muster event at Makoura lodge to be rescheduled.

10 year plan: F Morton to put in Rangiwahia's submission.

Meeting Closed: 8.45pm

Addendum:

Financial report was circulated 27 August

Go Account: \$4.79

OnLine Account: \$9,069.41